Mt. Holly Springs Borough Committee Meeting Minutes-February 28, 2024

Call to Order – Sherry Boyles called the February 28, 2024, meeting of the Borough Committee to order at 6:30 p.m.

Attendance– The following members of the Borough Council were present; Gay Bowman, Lois Stoner, Sherry Boyles, and Kyle Schnitzer. Also present, Mayor Deborah Halpin-Brophy and Borough Manager, Thomas Day. Cathy Neff and Cindy Goshorn were absent.

Pledge of Allegiance – Sherry Boyles led the Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes – No minutes to approve.

Public Comment – Kathleen Luebbers of 315 Zion Rd., Mount Holly Springs the manager at Greenlife was present and announced that the store would be opening in two weeks.

Planning & Zoning Report - Mr. Schnitzer mentioned that Kurt Stoner was at the last planning meeting and he had given advice on the comprehensive plan. There is still availability for members on the Planning Commission.

Mrs. Stoner mentioned that Park and Rec will be having an event at Trine Park on June 15, 2024. Mrs. Stoner also mentioned that there will be a scavenger hunt to be held on May 18, 2024.

Borough Manager's Report – Chief Day had mentioned that we need to update check signers at Orrstown Bank. Upon a motion made by Mr. Schnitzer and seconded by Mrs. Stoner, council approved new check signers as follows:

- 1. Karen Johnson
- 2. Lois Stoner
- 3. Sherry Boyles.

Chief Day stated that Representative Kutz is having a memorial for bridge to be named after Jerome Guise. Chief Day also mentioned that Cumberland County will be having a household waste day and it is posted on the web site.

Mrs. Boyles asked to go into an executive session regarding a litigation case with no action to be taken at 6:50 p.m.

Mrs. Boyles announced that the meeting was back in session at 7:50 p.m.

Any Other Business to Come Before Council: There was no other business to be Brought to council.

Adjourn – Mrs. Stoner made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Ms. Bowman. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nanette Dusharm Borough Secretary/Treasurer